
Quinte West Soccer Club 
Minutes of Meeting, May 28, 2017  

 

Attendees: Steve Thomas, Steve Whitehead, Steve Toffelmire, Jeff Armstrong, Spencer Hutchison, Jim Sutton, Kelly Scott 

Kim Thurston 

Meeting called to order at 6:35pm. 

Approval of agenda 

Motion – Jim Sutton 

Second – Steve Whitehead 

Approval of Minutes  

Motion - Spencer Hutchison 

Second – Jim Sutton 

Committee Reports Submitted via email 

Motion – Jim Sutton 

Second – Spencer Hutchison 

Carried 

Old Business 

Home Show – will re-evaluate next year if we enter the Home Show. 

British Soccer Camp - July 10-14.  Currently have 10 campers registered.  Flyers going out to all soccer players this week.  

Will post blurbs on social media this week as well. 

Academy – Training for HL coaches went well.  We had 9 coaches in the U5-U8 session with 13 kids in attendance.  

Coaches were very positive about the training that was offered. 

U3-U5 is scheduled to start next Saturday and emails have been sent to coaches. 

Futsal –Program implementation and registration tabled. 

Apparel – Will be requesting tenders for the Cameron T’s in the next few weeks.  Available attire in the club house will 

be added to the website when Lauryn returns from OFSAA.  

CRA Audit – CRA has reached a decision with minor hockey officials that they are self-employed therefore we can 

proceed as usual with referee assigning. 

U21 –Currently five players registered.  Will be refunding money to players. 

Club Day – weather was not on our side for Club Day this year.  We will look to promote this for early spring again next 

year. 

New Business 

Field Lights – Leighton Electric has been awarded the contract for the lights at Centennial Park.  Field 1 and the west side 

of Field 2 will have lighting.  The board has agreed to investigate the costing to light the east side of Field 2 and will make 

a decision once they have all information about contributing to the installation. 



Emails – The club will look at a general email for members to communicate with and will ask E2E if they offer this service 

from their web hosting. 

Steve Whitehead asked about purchasing qwsc.ca and link it to quintewestsoccerclub.com 

Referees – Kim to email Marguerite to start having referees commit to the Cameron. 

Jim to follow up with Alex Fletcher regarding the student who did not pass the referee exam. 

Coach Contract – will add this as an old business agenda item and have something prepared for coaches for next year. 

House League – scheduled to start tomorrow night.  Kim will email parents in U3 and U4 and ask them to sit around the 

perimeter of the field. 

Will ask coaches to hang the colour of jersey up on the fence to help players find them easier. 

The office is open Monday-Thursday evening should coaches need help. 

Motion to adjourn – Steve Thomas 

Second – Spencer Hutchison 

Meeting Adjourned 8:30pm. 

 

Kelly Scott –President           Kim Thurston –Secretary 

Next Meeting Date – June 25, 2017 – 6:30pm 


